XXX May 2003

To all staff,

Following the recent meetings of the PEYTU Management Committee I am writing to bring you up to date about the current position of the Unit. The aim of this is to ensure that you are fully informed of developments and to allay any concerns you may have.

PEYTU has undergone a number of major changes in the last few months with some staff coming to the end of their contracts and the relocation to Hartcliffe. This has left us in the position of having to review the structure of the organisation at a time when due to funding cuts we were struggling to set a budget.

As a result it has been decided to freeze the vacant post of Early Years Training Co-ordinator and the proposal to recruit a part time Finance Worker at the present time. These actions, together with a reduced running costs budget means that we are able to set a budget which projects a small end of year surplus.

To help us ensure we have a sustainable structure in place with realistic workloads we are asking all staff to spend a short time summarising the different areas of work that you are currently undertaking. It is hoped to then consider this against your job descriptions at future supervision sessions with a view to see if there are any areas of work that can be reduced or dropped, whilst still meeting the targets required by our funders.

At the same time, the Committee will be working to review and negotiate our current funding agreements, to try and secure additional funding from these and other sources. This will then allow us to ‘unfreeze’ the posts mentioned above and to address other pressure points in the organisation.

I hope to set up individual meetings with you all shortly, in the meantime we are suggesting that you have a regular slot on the staff meeting agenda when any common concerns you may have can be highlighted. These will be considered by the Management at each meeting at an early point on the agenda. 

The Committee are very aware of the skilled staff team that we have and greatly value the high quality and quantity of work that you are all undertaking.

We wish to express our thanks for the commitment to PEYTU you continue to show during what we know has been an unsettling period.

Yours Sincerely,

Johnny Swingler

Chairperson PEYTU

